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Amelia McDonell-Parry -OPD- <amelia.mcdonell-parry@maryland.gov>

MPIA Request


Parrott, William B. <Brent.Parrott@calvertcountymd.gov> Mon, Dec 6, 2021 at 1:34 PM
To: "amelia.mcdonell-parry@maryland.gov" <amelia.mcdonell-parry@maryland.gov>

To Whom It May Concern,

This email is in response to your request for Calvert County Sheriff’s Office Internal Affairs
records under the Maryland Public Information Act
(“PIA”). General Provisions Article (“GP”)
4-101 et seq.

The Calvert County Sheriff’s Office has approximately 900 cases where responsive records
may exist.  We have determined  that the locating, reviewing,
and production of any
responsive records to include reports, recorded interviews, in-car video footage, body camera
footage, and any other related material will take approximately 3600hrs / 450 plus business
days of Bureau personnel time.

The Sheriff recognizes that this will be an arduous and time consuming task for staff to
complete and will significantly impact the day to day operations
of the Agency.  As such, your
request for a waiver of fees is denied.  Given the agency staff resources that will be needed to
satisfy this request, the Sheriff’s Office must charge a fee of $224,172.00 to satisfy the
request.

The Sheriff’s Office will not begin the search and review of these records until receipt of this
fee.

 

Captain

W. Brent Parrott

Commander

Northwestern SPSC #374

Calvert County Sheriff’s Office

410-535-1600 Ext. 2584

[Quoted text hidden]

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This message and any accompanying files contain information belonging to the sender
which may be confidential and legally privileged. This information is for the sole use of the intended recipient(s). If you are
not the intended
recipient, any disclosure, copying, distribution, or action taken in reliance on the contents of the
information contained in this message and any accompanying files is strictly prohibited. If you have received this message
in error, please contact the sender
immediately and delete the message. Thank you.


